POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE – 6 OCTOBER 2016  

  

  
PART   I -   DELEGATED   
7.  
  EXEMPTION FROM PROCUREMENT PROCEDURE RULES

  (DCES) 
1.
Summary
1.1
  To advise Members that a partial exemption to the Procurement process was approved by the Director of Community and Environmental Services and the Head of Regulatory Services under the Limited Market exemption as permitted by the Council’s Constitution.
2.
Details

2.1
  Where a supply or service is only obtainable from a single or very limited number of contractors, a partial exemption to the Procurement rules can be approved jointly by a Head of Service and the Chief Executive or a Director. 
2.2
Once approved a report to the Policy and Resources Committee must detail the actions taken. This report is for information only to comply with the requirements of the Constitution.

2.3
The exemption was given for the engagement of a consultant to undertake a Parking Services Review.  This review is required to investigate the Council’s current parking service, specifically the use and future use of Three Rivers DC car parks.  The main objective is to identify how the existing annual deficit of £180k a year resulting from the provision of our parking services can be reduced.
2.4
The objectives of the review meant a specialist in a car parking and parking service area was required.  The consultant engaged has previously worked in this area and previous work has been viewed.  The consultant engaged is a former Local Government Head of Service with a parking remit, and thus has valuable experience of managing parking services and developing viable service change options for consideration within a political arena.  Other consultants offer technical services but are unlikely to provide both parking tariff reviews and advice on wider parking issues, and have sufficient understanding of the workings of local government and the local decision=making context. 

2.5
References from previous employers were acquired.  Members have been tasked with reducing the annual deficit by £90k in the current financial year and a further £90k in the next year.  The timely engagement of a specialist consultant was necessary to secure their availability so work on the review could commence.
2.6
The Parking Services Review is now underway.
3.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
3.1
  The Constitution requires that a report is taken to the Policy and Resources Committee on the action taken in the event that an exemption to the procurement process is approved.
4.
Policy/Budget Reference and Implications
4.1
The recommendations in this report are set out in Part 4 of the Council’s Constitution. 

  4.2
Financial
4.3
There is no identified budget for this work.  This will be picked up in future budget monitoring.
4.4
Legal, Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Environmental, Community Safety, Customer Services Centre, Communications & Website, Risk Management and Health & Safety Implications
4.5  
None specific.

5.
Risk Management and Health & Safety Implications

5.1
None Specific.
6.  
Recommendation
6.1
That   the Policy and Resources Committee note the action taken and the revenue in budget will be dealt with through the budget monitoring process.
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